Notes of Patient Participation Group Meeting held on 19th March 2013
Oakfield Health Centre

In attendance:  Dr Harris, Dr Gill, AP, TF, AC, EM, DB and Chris Lock (Practice Manager)

The doctors welcomed the patients.  Chris has distributed results of the patient surgery which were very pleasing.  Dr Gill informed the group that there was also a national surgery which had been carried out on the instruction of the PCT which also had very good results.  Dr #~Harris said we compared very favourably to neighbouring practices.

A letter had been sent out to patients informing the officially of the two practices at Oakfield merging, which they received yesterday.  There was much discussion about this.  The main concern of the patients is availability/accessibility of the doctors.  As the survey has demonstrated currently the patients feel they have a very good service and can access the doctors when they feel they need to and are able to get through to receptionist on the telephone.  The doctors reassured the patients that they to did not want the standard to fall and would monitor this on an on going basis.

As mentioned in the patient letter, Dr Harris confirmed that he would be returning officially on 13th May but his last working day would be 26th April.  There were many anecdotal tales from the patients all agreeing that he had been a wonderful doctor and would be missed by his patients.

Dr Gill informed the group of the new arrangements doctor wise after 1st April.  Dr Vasudaven cutting down to one day a week, a new doctor moving from Scotland to replace Dr Harris.  Dr Danish (female doctor) would also be available for patients and Lisa would still be at the practice.

The patients asked about any staff changes.  These were described as minimal.  A very part time nurse had been made redundant, one of Dr Vasudaven’s receptionists is retiring but all other staff will still be in post.  Under TUPE arrangements all of their terms and conditions must be honoured, they have been told however that they may need to change their roles and carry out different tasks.

The telephone lines were discussed.  Dr Gill explained that our 01474 537123 would be the main surgery telephone number, the other lines being diverted while all patients get used to the new number.  The phlebotomy dedicated line will also be diverted to the main surgery number.

Dr Gill described an uncertain future the government change the goal posts constantly and it is difficult to keep up to speed.

The patient participation group would continue but our group would merge with Dr Vasudaven’s group.  Chris will be in touch with both groups and establish and new group in due course.

